

Dear Member of Congress,

On behalf of Americans for Prosperity, the nation's largest grassroots organization, I urge you to support H.R. 4468, the Choice in Automobile Retail Sales Act. This legislation will allow Congress to firmly turn back the Biden Administration's efforts to curtail and ultimately ban the sale of internal combustion engine vehicles (ICEVs).

The Environmental Protection Agency recently released its proposed emission standards for model year 2027-2032 vehicles. While these standards stop short of outright banning ICEVs, compliance with the rule would require manufacturers to increase their EV vehicle sales by nearly 15-fold within 10 years. This legislation will roll back this regulation to ensure that the Biden Administration isn't able to implement what amounts to an EV mandate.

To further ensure that the federal government is not artificially constraining consumer choice within the automobile industry, H.R. 4468 will also prevent the Clean Air Act from being used to limit the availability of new vehicles based solely on their engine type.

While many Americans are excited about the growing number of EVs that have come to market in recent years, these vehicles still may not suit the needs of every driver. Like the transportation innovations of the past, EVs must earn their place on America's roads by giving their owners more for less. They should not be forced on the American people through federal mandates. For these reasons, I again urge you to support H.R. 4468, the Choice in Automobile Retail Sales Act.

Sincerely,

Brent Gardner

Chief Government Affairs Officer

Americans for Prosperity